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In order to further clarify the important role that can be played by equality bodies in this context the Equality Ombudsman would propose that the following additions be made to paragraphs 34 and 37 i the draft recommendation (proposed additional text underlined). 
34. International and regional human rights mechanisms, NHRIs or equality bodies, civil society groups and members of the public should have the possibility to challenge inappropriate practices of law enforcement agencies. Members of the public should be able to make complaints through an independent mechanism in addition to directly with police. Equality bodies, or other bodies charged with the task of enforcing legislation against ethnic discrimination, should have the mandate to conduct independent investigations of such complaints and their handling by the police. 
37. States should adopt measures to ensure that police oversight bodies, including bodies charged with the task of enforcing legislation against racial discrimination, have a mandate to investigate the use of artificial intelligent tools by police, and assess them against a range of criteria to ensure they are not entrenching inequalities or producing discriminatory results. States should also ensure that those oversight bodies have technical staff who are able to conduct such required technical analysis. 
In addition, the Ombudsman believes that the word ”ethnic” may be inserted in paragraph 25, which would then read as follows:
25. A variety of strategies have been adopted by governments, law enforcement agencies, and civil society organizations to counter the problem of ethnic profiling. The Committee is of the view that these provide the basis for recommendations to States and other actors.
